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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

August 31, 2012
TO:

Supervisor Michael Mayo Sr. Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee
FROM:

Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

INFORMATIONAL REPORT: SUMMARY OF FUND TRANSFER FOR CONSIDERATION AT THE FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE OCTOBER 2012 MEETING
POLICY

Informational only.
BACKGROUND
With the de-hubbing of Frontier airlines, Frontier has reduced their operations from a peak of eighty-seven (87) to seven (7) flights per day.  As a result, most of their 21 gates are not being used.  As required by the airport/airline lease agreement, Frontier is continuing to lease and pay for their gates and operations space.

Delta Airlines has advised the Airport Administration that they wish to relocate from Concourse E to Concourse D.  Southwest has purchased AirTran and will be moving to AirTran’s gates on Concourse C in late 2012 to consolidate operations.  In addition Southwest Airlines and US Airways have agreed to swap gates, with US Airways moving to Southwest Gates D52 & D56 on the D concourse and Southwest taking US Airways Gates C18 and C19 on the C concourse. 
United Airlines has acquired Continental Airlines and intended to consolidate its operations on the E Concourse. However, as this would leave United the only airline on E,  it is United’s and the Airport’s desire for United to move to D with US Airways, Delta.  
They will occupy three (3) gates on the D concourse.
This will provide for a robust Concourse D. The Airport’s and Airline’s customers will be better served on Concourse D by these moves for various reasons, including:

· A greater variety of concessions:  Host facilities are Usinger Deli, Johnny Rockets, and Legends Bar & Grill; SSP facilities include Nonna’s and Alterra Coffee.  

· The larger TSA checkpoint – 6 lanes vs. 4 lanes on E.

· The larger airline club room for Delta.

· The newer concourse facility.

Because all the above airlines are signatory to the airport/airline lease agreement, they are obliged to continue to lease their gates in accordance with the terms and conditions of the lease agreement.  The airlines will essentially be exchanging their gates and operations spaces to maintain their lease obligations.

To facilitate moves of this type, the airport typically provides seating, gate podiums, electrical, IT infrastructure, which includes the FIDS and paging systems.  The security system needs to be expanded and some carpeting needs replacement.  Further, several passenger loading bridges will need to be relocated, which will require new foundations and gate doors installed.  The cost of all of these items is estimated to be $1,100,000.

When all of these relocations are complete, it is anticipated that the E concourse will be closed.  Those costs are not factored into this calculation.  The changes to the airline leases can be handled administratively.  Staff will need to negotiate with Paradies and Host as to their investments on E Concourse and their minimum annual guarantees.  Any amendments to the concession leases will require County Executive and Board review and approval.
Funding is available in the Airport Development Fund Account, an airport reserve fund provided in the new airport/airline lease agreement.
Prepared by:  
Pat Walslager, Deputy Airport Director, Finance and Administration
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Frank Busalacchi, Director


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation 

Airport Director
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